Dear Student and Parents,
Thank you for your application to the International Baccalaureate Program.  All applications have been carefully and consistently reviewed by the IB Application Review Committee.  We are pleased to inform you that you have been placed on our waitlist.  Because of a marked increase in applicants, we have had to place more students on the waitlist than ever before.  It is important that students know this, especially if they have had siblings attend the program. In the event that selected students decide not to participate, you will be considered to fill available openings.
In completing the statement of interest by the March 22 deadline in the online application site, please note the following:
· If you accept admission to a center, you may remain on the waitlist of one other center until Friday, March 29.  Your name will be removed from all other center waitlists.
· Instead, you may remain on two waitlists if you were not offered or do not accept an invitation from any other center.    Declining acceptance to a center is final after March 22.  You are no longer eligible for enrollment in a center you decline, even in the event that you are not selected from the waitlist at any other center. 
· If we are able to extend an invitation to attend, Priscilla Biddle, Henrico High School’s IB Coordinator, will contact you by phone and email. 
· We hope you will join us to see IB @ HHS live during our tour at Henrico on Monday, March 18, 10:00-11:30, in the auditorium. Enter campus via the bus ramp and park in the rear in the driver’s education range. 
We appreciate your interest in and value your application to the International Baccalaureate Program.  If you have any questions about the application process, please contact Priscilla Biddle at 228-2745, or plbiddle@henrico.k12.va.us.   
Sincerely,
Priscilla L. Biddle
IB Coordinator

